
EDITORIAL NOTE

AFTER more than three years as Joint Editor of this Journal,
Kennedy Williams now retires; and the present Editors feel that
a brief tribute to his enthusiasm and skill will not be considered out
of place.

When he succeeded H. L. Seal in 1949, the hope was expressed
that the wide recognition of the Journal would continue, and that
material would be published from overseas as well as from this
country. This hope has, we believe, been fulfilled. Contributions
have been received from the United States, Canada, Switzerland,
Australia and other countries; and the evidence of wide interest in
this country is encouraging.

That this continued success in recent years has been in large
measure due to Williams will be acknowledged by his Editorial
colleagues. The Society was fortunate in obtaining the services of
one who brought to his task an extensive knowledge of actuarial
literature and a natural flair for Editorial work.

We wish him well for the future.
J. H.-J.
K. G. M.

https://doi.org/10.1017/S0020269X0000493X Published online by Cambridge University Press

https://doi.org/10.1017/S0020269X0000493X



